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Contra Costa Community College District Bid No. 4CD-110 

CCC Food/Cafe Services RFP 
July 11, 2024 

ADDENDUM NO. 1 
 

A. DELETIONS, ADDITIONS, CHANGES, REVISIONS, CLARIFICATIONS 
 
1. SECTION II “SUSTAINABILITY” (page 11) has been replaced with the below 

statement:  
 
SUSTAINABILITY. On November 9th, 2022, the Contra Costa Community College 
Governing Board adopted Board Resolution 20B in support of Sustainability and 
Climate Action. This resolution adopted nine sustainability goals, which are in 
support of the 2019 California Community Colleges Board of Governors (BOG) 
Climate Change and Sustainability Policy and in support of the 2021 California 
Community Colleges Board of Governors (BOG) Climate Action and Sustainability 
Framework. The Framework refined the 2019 policy to reach further as well as 
extended the end target year by five years, putting it out to 2035. This 
framework aligns with current state policies and includes comprehensive goals 
for establishing benchmarks and meeting targets for reductions in greenhouse 
gas emissions, energy efficiency, water usage reduction, waste, transportation, 
food systems, and sustainable purchasing. 
 
The Contractor should make every effort to support the District’s Energy and 
Sustainability Goals. The contractor shall follow SB1383, and use three waste 
stream bins provided by the college (landfill, recycle and compost). Any liners 
needed in the bins shall be provided by the contractor and will need to be 
approved by the college and the waste hauler. The contractor shall empty their 
three stream bins each day, in the dumpsters outside the building. Reusable 
containers and reusable utensils shall be used for “dine in” services. All “to go” 
containers shall be fully compostable. Contractor must ensure the three stream 
waste is sorted properly before placing into dumpster, to avoid possible campus 
penalties that may be imposed by the haulers. Contractor must train their staff 
in proper waste sorting and disposal as well, per SB1383. Contractor must also 
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meet the food recovery requirements of SB1383, including having a contract 
and/or working with the colleges’ contract with an outside vendor to recover 
food, as required. In the event of a contract renewal, contractor agrees to 
support the following sustainability goals:  
 
Contractor shall track sustainable food services by 2025, increase sustainable 
food purchases to 20% of total food budget by 2030 and ensure 80% of foods 
served on campus meet the goals of the Real Food Challenge by 2035. 
 

 
Please make sure to acknowledge receipt of this addendum by marking the 
addenda/amendments acknowledgment portion of the SUMMARY OF PROPOSAL PRICING 
AND SIGNATURE PAGES (EXHIBIT A, page 20) of the RFP.  
 
 
All other facts and specifications to this bid remain unchanged.   
 
 
Rod Herrera 
Contra Costa Community College District 

 
 
 
 
  


